From:
 Haji-Ismail, Zenab

 Sent:
 21 July 2016 08:31

To: Planning

Subject: FW: Proposed new school in Rosslyn Hill

Zenab Haji-Ismail Senior Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 3270
----Original Message---From: David Harvey [mailto Sent: 20 July 2016 23:47
To: Haji-Ismail, Zenab

Subject: Proposed new school in Rosslyn Hill

Dear Ms Haji-Ismail

We are owners of 30 & 30A Rosslyn Hill (flats and pharmacy) and our neighbours Mr & Mrs Yarden Yaroshevski have brought back to our attention the proposed school development on the site of the former police station and have solicited our support for it.

I confirm we are happy to add that support: there are many private schools in the Hampstead area, affordable to the few, but only a small number so far as we are aware in the public education sector. It would seem appropriate for this balance to be redressed the other way on this occasion and to afford local families living in the area the opportunity to access the state sector in close proximity for their primary age children.

We appreciate it is also the case that the presence of a school might help to support local shops including our own: on this point, we would be happy if we can increase accessibility to public healthcare for parents and children of the school if the project goes ahead but express no view beyond this.

Kind regards

David Harvey